


The Perch Base USSVI is not able to totally support itself financially on the dues collected from
its members. There has, to date, been no successful and ongoing plan since the base was
formed to produce any other steady and effective source of income. Therefore, the Base has
relied on additional donations from members. These supplemental donors are called the
“Booster Club.”

David Anderson, Kenneth Anderson, Ted Asbell,
Reynaldo Atos, Gary Bartlett, Kenneth Becker, Ronald
Beyer, Bradley Butler, John Cash, Charles Chapman,
Roger Cousin, George Crider, Jim Denzien, Harry
Ellis, Joe Errante, Ray Lee Graybeal, Charles Greene,
Billy Grieves, William Grissom, Robert Hanson, Ed
Hawkins, Harry Heller, Glenn Herold, Lester Hiliman,

Gerald Holloway, Stephen Hough, Davy Jones, Mike =~

Keating, Jack Kimball, Ron Kloch, Darrell Lambert,
Robert Lancendorfer, Doug LaRock, Burtis Loftin,
George Marions, Terry Martin, Bob May, Jack
McCarthy, William McNay, Alan Miller, Paul Miller,
Roger M. Miller, Roger R. Miller, Joseph Mullins,
Jim Nelson, James F. Newman, Joseph Otreba,
Nicholas Pappas, Wayne Pettes, Scott Prothero, Larry
Rankin, Robie Robinson, Stanley Rud, Frank
Rumbaugh, Mel Rycus, Raymond Schaeffer, Emil
Schoonejans, Garry Shumann, Rick Simmons, Wayne
Kirk Smith, Adrian Stuke, Jim Thomson, William
Tippett, Phillip Wagner, Jim Wall, Forrest Watson,
Jerry Yowell, John Zaichkin, Ronald Zomok, Al
Landeck, David €. Jones, Walter Blomgren, Royce
Pettit, James W. Newman, Ed Wolf, Tim Moore
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Happy New Year!!!

Dear Shipmates,

The hustle and bustle of the holiday season is now behind us, 2006 has faded into the past and we are now facing the
dawning of a New Year. As we look forward, we need to establish goals and objectives for 2007 and prepare to face the
challenges with which we will be faced. Our most immediate priority is preparing for the 2007 Perch Base election. We
need some shipmates to fill some key positions to keep us moving forward in a positive mode of operation. If you are
asked, please consider accepting the challenge of being a candidate for one of the positions being vacated this year.

Our 2006 calendar year was concluded with our annual awards banquet. For those of you who didn't participate, you
missed out on a good time. We had a delightful evening filled with good food, good friends and a good time was had by all
of the 50 to 60 people who were in attendance. There were a number of awards presented with the highlight of the evening
being our presentation for The Sailor of the Year was awarded to our Storekeeper Jim Nelson, a most deserving shipmate.
I know you will all join me in congratulating Jim on being selected for this award. Congratulations Jim and thank you for
your service to our organization. Keep up the good work! | also want to extend my thanks and sincere appreciation to Dave
Harnish for hosting the evening and to Nancy Nelson and the SubVettes for their participation, contributions and assis-
tance in making this another successful annual awards ceremony.

As we move into the New Year, in addition to the upcoming election, some other short term priorities we will be addressing
include the upcoming Western Region Conference and plans for a new float. At a recent meeting of some of the officers,
we decided to do afeasibility study on building a float similar to what the Tucson base did but ours would be a replica of the
USS Phoenix SSN-702. The thought process is that commemorating the Phoenix would be most appropriate in that we live
in this area and perhaps the 702 Society will support our project. My guess is that we could get a great deal of support from
Phoenix based businesses if we do the right kind of marketing job. We need to continue our efforts to build our member-
ship and have more meaningful meetings. Also we should strive to become a stronger and more influential presence in the
community, solicit community support for-our charitable endeavors-and support cormmunity activities where appropriate:”
Again your ideas and participation are welcome and needed. Let's make 2007 a year to remember... Happy New Year!

Fraternally,
Tim Moore, Commander, Perch Base USSV|

***MIDWATCH NEWSLETTER ***

Article Submission Deadlines

The deadlines for the next three Midwatch newsletters are as follows:

Publication Deadline
February 2007 Friday, Feb. 2nd
March 2007 Friday, Mar. 2nd
April 2007 Friday, Apr. 6th

Please submit your articles by the deadlines indicated to make sure your articles are included and to
assure the timely publication and distribution of the Midwatch. Thank you.

Fraternally,
Tim Moore, Commander, Perch Base USSVI
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Western Region Commander Dave Harnish stated that the awards banquet was to be held at the Luke enlisted club on
December 92006 and that tickets were $20/head. Dave also introduced Jim Dunn as the incoming District 1 Commander.
Jim and his wife Jean have transferred from Farragut Base in Idaho and now reside in Casa Grande.

Qid Business
There was no old business
New Business

The date of the Next Long Range Planning Committee meeting will be scheduled for the month of January 2007 and will
resume its quarterly format. The exact date for the meeting will be announced.

Base Commander Tim Moore brought up a suggestion that the base meeting date be moved back to the second Saturday
of the month. Adiscussion ensued and no decision or motion was made. At the present time the meetings will continue to
be on the third Saturday of the month.

Base Commander Tim Moore also mentioned that all hands should be thinking of our goals and objectives for the year
2007. Some items to be included are participation in LLuke Days at Luke AFB and again having an informational booth at
the Thunderbird Balloon and Air Classic in Goodyear.

Good of the Order

Shipmate Butch DeShong stated that he was appreciative of our on-line newsletter Midwatch. Many times he is unable to
attend meetings and the newsletter keeps him “in the loop”.

Vice Commander Stan Reinhold related an anecdote that showed that peopie’s perceptions of veterans was changing for
the better and that was good to see.

Storekeeper Jim Nelson related a touching story about a town in Maine that is paying tribute to our returning soldiers.
Other shipmates related many small anecdotal items.

Base Commander Tim Moore indicated that he had sent a “thank-you” letter to April Stremming who has provided the tee
shirts for the Veterans Day parade gratis. Thank youl!

Shipmates Ben Acosta and Howard Doyle were given “Bravo Zulu” for their work in conjunction with the Veterans Day . _
parade. :

Western Region Director Dave Harnish inducted shipmates Jack McCarthy and Ray Samson into the Holland Club.
Inductees Jim Draper and Ray Lee Graybeal were not present. Other Holland Club members present were in attendance.

Nancy Nelson, President of the Subvettes, made a presentation of an “Etemal Patrot Award” to Laurie and Dave Hamish in
memory of Kay Harnish.

As a final note to the Good of the Order, incoming District 1 Commander Jim Dunn made a short presentation on his
attendance at the 2006 International Submariners Association meeting held in Moscow, Russia. His wife Jean, who also
attended the meeting in Moscow, assisted him in his remembrances.

50/50 Drawing
The 50/50 drawing was held and the winner was Butch DeShong. He donated the $49 winnings to the base treasury.

Adjournment

All the outstanding business having been concluded, it was moved and seconded that the meeting be adjourned. The
motion carried by voice vote.

The closing prayer was offered by Howard Doyle and the meeting was adjoumned.
Jim Denzien
Perch Base Secretary/Treasurer
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.. .of Today

Two Sailors Drown on Maneuvering Watch
Reports from Two British News

Sources Give Details
Two sailors deployed on the Norfolk-based USS Minneapolis-St. Paul, a Los Angeles-class nuclear-powered submarine,
died Friday when they were swept overboard while underway off the southern coast of England.

Four sailors were involved in the incident, Navy officials said. The other two sailors were treated for minor injuries at a
nearby hospital and later released.

The names of all of the sailors were withheld until their families could be notified.
While the accident is still under investigation, a Navy spokesman in Norfolk said it happened during inclement weather.

The submarine, which has continued out to sea, had just left Devonport in Plymouth, England, where it had been for a
week.

Because of the rough weather and additional security needed for U.S. ships overseas, local police boats were accompa-
nying the submarine out of the harbor, the Associated Press reported.

The four sailors were working on the deck of the submarine as it is transited out, the Navy said.

Sailors routinely work on the topside of a submarine while it exits a port to perform security, among other duties. They're
required to wear safety equipment, inciuding life vests and a harness that’s attached to the deck.

The four sailors were attached to the vessel but were knocked into_the water by surging waves, according to the
Associated Press. 1

Police boats picked up all four, a police spokesman told the Associated Press. |

All four were airlifted ashore by helicopter and taken to a hospital in Plymouth, where two sailors were pronounced dead.
The British coast guard dispatched a search and rescue helicopter and a lifeboat to the scene, but police had already
plucked the sailors from the water.

Sean Brooks, a British coast guard officer, told the Associated Press that rescuers initially saw only two sailors tied to the
vessel's hull. '

“Because of the violent weather, they were frequently plunged below the waves,” he said. “It then transpired that there
were already two other guys in the water.”

The two men were given CPR as they were carried ashore, but it was not enough to save them.
The Devon and Cornwall police are investigating the deaths along with the military.

The Minneapolis-St. Paul has been operating in the Navy’s 6th Fleet area - in and around southern Europe and the
Mediterranean Sea - since the fall. It deployed from Norfolk on Oct. 3.

British police said Tuesday that safety lines played a role in the death of two U.S. sailors swept off the deck of the USS
Minneapolis-St. Paul by fierce seas in Plymouth Harbor on Friday.

“It would look to be a contributing factor,” Devon and Cornwall Constabulary Sgt. Detective Richard Bailey said of the
safety lines. “It's an aspect of the inquiry.”

Bailey said the two sailors who survived the accident were either not attached to the vessel with safety lines or had lines
that allowed them to drift from the nuclear-powered submarine.
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The two sailors, who died, identified Sunday as Senior Chief Petty Officer Thomas E. Higgins, 45, of Paducah, Ky., and
Petty Officer 2nd Class Michael J. Holtz, 30, of Lakewood, Ohio, were tethered more closely to the sub, according to
Bailey. :

Navy spokesman Lt. Chris Servello said the Navy was declining to release details until its investigation was completed.

Servello said Commander Sub Group 8 would convene an administrative investigation conducted by a serving submarine
captain.

Bailey confirmed the accident occurred while a British pilot who maneuvered the vessel through Plymouth Harbor was
being transferred from the Los Angeles-class submarine to a smaller British Ministry of Defence ship to return to the
Devonport Naval Base.

The submarine was at the edge of Plymouth Harbor where a mile-long break wall meets the open sea shortly before 1 p.m.
on Friday when rough seas forced the four from the deck of the ship. Wind gusts were clocked near 50 mph and waves
rose to 20 feet as the sub departed Plymouth Harbor following its brief tour in England. Bailey stressed that the weather
was rough, but not what Plymouth Harbor officials considered extreme.

The four victims were piucked from the water by British personnel from escort vessels and by sailors aboard the sub. They
were taken to Plymouth’s Derriford Hospital, where Higgins and Holtz were declared dead.

lan Arrow, coroner for Southwest Devon and Plymouth, said the bodies of Higgins and Holtz remain at Derriford Hospital.
His office is waiting for a report from the U.S. Navy before it is permitted to conduct an autopsy to determine the cause of
death.

“Under the Visiting Forces Act, | am awaiting further clarification from the U.S. Navy and a report from them before we
order any type of autopsy,” Arrow said.

Arrow said the U.S. Embassy in London was contacted Friday to assist in the repatriation of the victims. U.S. State
Department officials could not be reached for comment on Tuesday.

" The two survivors, whom the Navy declined to identify due to the Privacy Act, spent Friday and Saturday night at HMS
Drake Royal Naval Base before being transferred to RAF St. Mawgan, home to a U.S. Navy outpost, according to Bailey.
He said the two were interviewed over the weekend.

Bailey said his agency is investigating the incident to determine if criminal charges wouid be fiied in connection with the
deaths, but preliminary findings indicate the deaths were a tragic accident and not the result of a criminal act.

Bailey described Friday’s deaths as “a fairly unique incident” and that his office had conducted two investigations of
incidents on ships in Plymouth Harbor in the past year, but none included the deaths of foreign troops.

The constabulary, the British Ministry of Defence and the U.S. Navy are conducting separate probes. The Norfolk, Va.-

based submarine was sailing under the command of the Navy’s 6th Fieet during its weeklong tour of Devonport, which
regularly hosts foreign vessels as part of NATO military events.

Around the

%

Russians Face SSBN Disaster

StrategyPage.com, Reuters, December 29, 2006

December 29, 2006: For the third time in four months, a test launch of the new Russian submarine based Bulava missile,
was a failure. This time, it was the third stage (containing the warhead). The missile is meant to equip the new Borei class
SSBN (nuclear powered ballistic missile submarine). The Borei class boats would replace the aging Cold War area
SSBNSs, which are being retired because of safety and reliability issues and the high expense of running them. Nuclear
submarines are one area of military spending that did not get cut back sharply after the Soviet Union collapsed in 1991.

A year ago, the Bulava has just completed two successful launches within three months. The 45 ton Bulava ICBM is a
slightly modified version of the new land based Topol-M ICBM. The Bulava is a little shorter, to fit into the missile tube, and
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